TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING       May 10, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT	Chairperson Ron Reed, Supervisor Bob Miller, Supervisor John McGowan
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Dawn Hemker, Town Patrolman Todd Solberg 
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Ron Reed called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Meeting was properly posted.
MINUTES, TREASURER'S REPORT & VOUCHERS - Motion by Bob Miller for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, treasurer's report and vouchers and seconded by John McGowan.  Motion approved.
Fritz Leinfelder – has been employed by La Crosse County since 1992. He is currently and Investigator who is running for La Crosse County Sherrif. Fritz talked about his background and why he feels he is qualified.

Road Report – Josh Fulk from Scott Construction explained two road and the park parking lot bids to the board. At this time, no vote was taken as we do not have the bids in from Fahrner yet. 
Large dump days went well. Todd has been filling in sand on Nuttleman Road.
Todd presented the board with his resignation effective June 14, 2022.

CITIZEN/PARK CONCERNS – Park is open and ready. Dave will be out of town on May 21st and Bob will open and close the shelter for the renters. Dave will look at getting bids to have a fence done.

Ken Schlimgen is the new District 29 Supervisor. He came to introduce himself to the board. He reported that the County Board Supervisor is retiring. Also he made us aware that the County approved an ordinance for grants on dilapidated buildings, if we know of any such buildings any in our township that may need assistance.

BOARD CONCERNS – Ann reminded board about June 13th meeting on Cty M/Russlan Coulee bridge project. This will be open to public and State will send out notices. Ron told Todd about sign that fell on Garbers Road. Ron also stated that the Fire District will not be asking for the $10,000 extra per year.  They are now looking to buy new truck outright. Town of Barre’s share would be about $45,0000. More to come.
Bob Miller motioned to adjourn meeting; John McGowan seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 7:53.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre
